Ecola Creek Watershed Council meeting minutes May 20, 2013

Present:
Richard Bertellotti, Jenee Pearce-Mushen, Bob Lundy, Mike Manzulli, Jesse Jones, Jan Siebert-Wahrmund, Barb Linnett

The April minutes were approved.

The Arch Cape Local Wetlands Inventory was approved as an overlay by the Clatsop County Commission by a vote of 4 to 1.  Barb L, Jerome A, Charles D, Steven Hill, and Mike M gave testimony in favor of adoption, as did Nancy Chase.  Now it will be determined, in cooperation with the Department of  State Lands, how this will be implemented.  Ryan Crater of CREST is working on the wetlands ordinance (Safe Harbors Approach).

It was noted that if the DSL receives three letters on a topic they must respond.

The Ecola Creek Forest Reserve Large Wood Debris placement is scheduled to take place this November.  We need Campbell Group approval for the helicopter to land on their property, and want their approval to place some wood just inside their property.  Because of the size of the contract, CREST rules require that it be put out to bid, but we expect that Steve Trask will receive the award.  

We will invite Mark Barnes, the incoming Cannon Beach City Planner, to attend our meetings.  We will talk to Dan Grassick, the incoming Cannon Beach Public Works Director, about the City coordinating with the Council on the City salmon plan.

Richard says we need to talk to Fish & Game, and he will keep us up on this.

Bob Mushen and Jenee P-M and Bob Lundy are the only three people within Jesse’s councils who are sampling water, and she is getting recognition for our doing so.  Today Steve Hansen of DEQ accompanied Bob and Jenee on their sampling, now including Little Pompey.  There is now a water quality lab at Clatsop College, and there will be mini-courses there on Saturday mornings.  In September there will be a full course and a mini-class.  Jerome will be putting data loggers out again soon.  Jesse has a rocket scientist volunteer who has agreed to set up our data in an accessible form, and Jesse has asked for funding for someone to find and gather up all the data that has been collected.  Mike says GENA should be contributing to this.  Data of particular interest to DEQ is on dissolved oxygen and water temperature, but conductivity, turbidity, and microbe content are also recorded.  Toxin testing is expensive, but of interest.  The CB City data is on the DEQ site.

Asbury Creek/Shark Creek land acquisition talks are underway, tied to the ODOT Hwy 101 bridge project.

Four people went out to remove Scotch broom from the Chapman Point dunes.  We will go out again at 9:30 am on May 29, meeting at the end of Spruce St., west of the school yard.  Cruz says that by arrangement ODOT will pick up broom left beside the highway.  Last week Jesse received a large batch of beetles from ODA, and distributed some at Ft. Stevens, and some at the CB north entrance, and shared some with  ODF and Nadia Gardner.  They come from the same area as the Scotch broom itself, and extensive research has shown that they do not harm anything else.  Barb L commented that there is no broom along the highway where sheep are grazing in the north county, and suggested that they may suppress it.  Jesse hired a team to eradicate broom in an area of Astoria, with good success, and will look into getting ODOT funding to do the same elsewhere.

Katie Duzik of State Parks will speak to us sometime this summer.

Jesse is assisting the city of Cannon Beach with a permit for work in Little Pompey to remove reed canary grass.  She has been communicating with ACOE and NOAA about the particulars of this project, slated to happen in September.

We discussed meeting on alternate months at CB city hall rather than in Tolovana.  A City representative would be there, so we could lock up after the meeting.  This was viewed favorably.

A letter is being sent to the White House requesting wider buffers around marbled murrelet breeding areas.

